## **Guide to the Hans Wilhelm Frei Papers**

**RG** 76



Compiled by Nathan H. Price and Martha Lund Smalley

1992

409 Prospect Street
New Haven, CT 06511
(203) 432-5301
divinity.library@yale.edu
http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

## **Table of Contents**

| Collection Overview                                                     | 3    |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------|------|
| Requesting Instructions                                                 | 3    |
| Administrative Information                                              | 3    |
| Immediate Source of Acquisition                                         | 3    |
| Conditions Governing Access                                             | 4    |
| Preferred Citation                                                      | 4    |
| Biographical / Historical                                               | 4    |
| Scope and Contents                                                      | 5    |
| Arrangement                                                             | 6    |
| Collection Contents                                                     |      |
| Series I: Correspondence, 1972-1989                                     |      |
| Series II: Professional Activities, Committees, and Projects, 1972-1988 |      |
| Consultation visits                                                     |      |
| Publication projects / grant applications                               |      |
| Yale-related                                                            |      |
| Series III: Writings, 1953-1992                                         |      |
| Monographs                                                              |      |
| Articles / chapters                                                     |      |
| Book Reviews by Hans Wilhelm Frei                                       |      |
| Lectures / papers                                                       | . 15 |
| Sermons / addresses / prayers                                           |      |
| Unpublished writings                                                    |      |
| Reviews of Hans Wilhelm Frei's work                                     |      |
| Series IV: Course-Related Material, 1967-1988                           |      |
| Courses                                                                 |      |
| Student papers                                                          |      |
| Miscellaneous and partial course lectures                               |      |
| Notes                                                                   |      |
| Series V: Collected Material, undated                                   |      |
| Typescript writings by others                                           |      |
| Published Writings by others                                            |      |
| Student writings                                                        |      |
| Series VI: Personal Items and Memorabilia, 1959-1988                    |      |
| Selected Search Terms                                                   | 25   |

#### Collection Overview

**REPOSITORY:** Yale Divinity Library

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 432-5301

divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

**CALL NUMBER: RG 76** 

CREATOR: Frei, Hans W.

TITLE: Hans Wilhelm Frei Papers

**DATES:** 1953-1992

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 12 linear feet (28 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** The papers document in a thorough way the last two decades of Frei's

professional career - his writings, lectures, courses taught at Yale, and University-related activities. Hans Wilhelm Frei was born in Germany in 1922, attended secondary school in England, and emigrated to the United States in 1938. He received a B.S. from North Carolina State College, a B.D. from Yale Divinity School, and a Ph.D. from Yale. He was professor of religion at Wabash College and the Episcopal Theological Seminary of the Southwest before joining the Yale faculty in 1957. Frei served as Master of Ezra Stiles College from 1972 to 1980. He was chairman of the Department of Religious Studies

at Yale from 1983 to 1986. He died in 1988.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: <a href="https://">https://</a>

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.076

## **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use on site, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.076">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.076</a>.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

#### **Administrative Information**

## **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

Gift of Geraldine Frei.

## **Conditions Governing Access**

The collection is open for research.

## **Preferred Citation**

Hans Wilhelm Frei Papers (RG 76), Special Collections, Yale Divinity School Library.

# Biographical / Historical

| Date          | Event                                                                                                                                         |
|---------------|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| 1922 April 29 | $_{\odot}$ Born in Breslau, Germany to Wilhelm and Magda Frankfurter Frei; his father was on the medical faculty of the University of Breslau |
| 1935-1938     | o Attended Friends' School, Saffron Walden, Essex, England                                                                                    |
| 1938          | ○ Emigrated to United States                                                                                                                  |
| 1942          | o B.S., North Carolina State College                                                                                                          |
| 1945          | ○ B.D., Yale Divinity School                                                                                                                  |
| 1945-1947     | O Minister, First Baptist Church, North Stratford, New Hampshire                                                                              |
| 1947          | ○ Entered Graduate School of Yale University                                                                                                  |
| 1948          | o Married Geraldine Frost Nye children: Thomas (1952), Jonathan (1955), Emily (1957)                                                          |
| 1950-1953     | o Assistant Professor of Religion, Wabash College, Indiana                                                                                    |
| 1953-1956     | $_{\odot}$ Associate Professor of Theology, Episcopal Theological Seminary of the Southwest                                                   |
| 1954          | ○ Visiting Lecturer, Southern Methodist University                                                                                            |
| 1956          | ○ Ph.D., Yale University                                                                                                                      |
| 1956-1957     | o Professor of Theology, Episcopal Theological Seminary of the Southwest                                                                      |
| 1957-1963     | <ul> <li>Assistant Professor of Religious Studies, Yale University</li> </ul>                                                                 |
| 1959-1960     | $_{\odot}$ Morse Fellow; Fulbright Award for research at the University of Göttingen, Germany                                                 |
| 1963-1974     | <ul> <li>Associate Professor of Religious Studies, Yale</li> </ul>                                                                            |
| 1966-1967     | $_{\odot}$ American Association of Theological Schools Fellowship and Yale Senior Faculty Fellowship for research at Cambridge, England       |
| 1970-1971     | o Acting Master, Silliman College                                                                                                             |
| 1972-1980     | ○ Master, Ezra Stiles College                                                                                                                 |
| 1974-1988     | o Professor of Religious Studies, Yale                                                                                                        |
| 1975-1976     | ○ Chairman, Council of Masters                                                                                                                |
|               |                                                                                                                                               |

## **Scope and Contents**

These papers document in a thorough way the last two decades of Frei's professional career - his writings, lectures, courses taught at Yale, and university-related activities. Hundreds of letters and myriad legal-size yellow notepads combine to illustrate in vivid ways the Frei traits mentioned by colleagues at his memorial service: "intellectual powers of the highest order", "unparalleled generosity and subtlety of sensibility", "modesty", "candid honesty", "warm fairness", "academic parent", "a great teacher", "departmental and university citizen". One cannot read through these papers without sharing in some small way the "unutterable sense of loss" experienced by his colleagues and friends at the time of his death. (Phrases taken from the tributes offered by David Kelsey, George Lindbeck, Wayne Meeks, and Gene Outka at the memorial service for Frei, September 22, 1988. See Box 27, Folder 339)

The Correspondence of Series I dates from 1972 to 1988 and is primarily with colleagues, editors, publishers, students and former students. There is no family correspondence. Some letters relate to his activities as Master of Ezra Stiles college (1972-1980) but the majority deal with academic and professional matters. Frequent correspondents include: William Clebsch, George Hunsinger, Paul Meyer, Gordon Michalson, Jr., Paul Ramsey, Ronald Thiemann and Charles Wood. Substantive letters to Gary Comstock and William Placher include notable exposition of Frei's thought. There is relatively little correspondence with Yale colleagues.

Frei's extensive involvement in Yale University affairs is documented in Series II, Professional Activities / Projects / Committees, but it is clear that a substantial amount of decision making and discussion in the Yale sphere was done in personal or telephone conversation.

Documentation of Frei's Writings in Series III is quite complete. A bibliography of Frei's works in the first folder of the Series provides more complete bibliographical information than is available in the folder listings. Published and unpublished articles, lectures, reviews and papers are included in various formats - offprints, photocopies, handwritten and typescript. Early drafts of Frei's booklength publications are not included. Reflections written for weddings and memorial services, in the Sermons/addresses/prayers section of the Series provide insight into Frei's sensibility. Some of the writings have been transcribed and are available online: see <a href="http://divinity-adhoc.library.yale.edu/HansFreiTranscripts/">http://divinity-adhoc.library.yale.edu/HansFreiTranscripts/</a>

The Course-related Material of Series IV includes syllabi, collected articles, and exam questions, but is primarily comprised of notes and lectures written out on the yellow legal-size notepads for which Frei was renowned. The material in this Series, as in most of the others, dates only from the last two decades of Frei's life.

Series V, Collected Material, includes scholarly writings by others in both typescript and published formats. Some of the typescript papers sent to Frei by colleagues may have been published at a later time. Some of the writings in this Series are annotated extensively by Frei. The Series also includes a sampling of dissertation drafts and comprehensive exam questions for Frei's graduate students and a few student papers collected by Frei which were not written for his courses. Additional collected writings are to be found amidst the course-related materials of Series IV.

Series VI, Personal Items and Memorabilia, contains a small assortment of material documenting Frei's life and work. Various versions of his curriculum vitae are included, as well as his calendar/date books for the years 1959 to 1977. Also included in this Series are samples of the letters of recommendation for which Frei was renowned.

## Arrangement

- I. Correspondence, 1972-1988
- II. Professional Activities / Committees / Projects, 1972-1988
- III. Writings, 1957-1992
- IV. Course-related Material, 1967-1988
- V. Collected Material
- VI. Personal Items and Memorabilia, 1959-1988

## **Collection Contents**

## Series I: Correspondence, 1972-1989

Letters are arranged alphabetically by sender or recipient other than Frei. Frequent or notable correspondents are listed separately while less substantial correspondence is grouped under the first letter of the sender or recipient's surname. Following the alphabetical sequence are two sets of samples of letters - those regarding candidates for openings in religious studies departments and those related to Frei's activities as Master of Ezra Stiles College.

| b. 1, f. 1      | A                                   |            |
|-----------------|-------------------------------------|------------|
| b. 1, f. 2      | Ahlstrom, Sydney                    | 1983       |
| b. 1, f. 3      | Anderegg, Johannes                  | 1978-1979  |
| b. 1, f. 4      | Ba - Bi                             |            |
| b. 1, f. 5      | BI - Br                             |            |
| b. 1, f. 6      | Bu                                  |            |
| b. 1, f. 7      | Baker, Russell                      | 1976, 1979 |
| b. 1, f. 8      | Barr, James                         | 1974-1979  |
| b. 1, f. 9      | Bradt, Ray                          | 1974-1981  |
| b. 1, f. 10     | Ca - Cl                             |            |
| b. 1, f. 11     | Со                                  |            |
| b. 1, f. 12     | Cr - Cu                             |            |
| b. 1, f. 13     | Capps, Walter H.                    | 1972-1986  |
| b. 1, f. 14     | Clayton, John Powell                | 1973-1984  |
| b. 1, f. 15, 16 | Clebsch, William                    | 1973-1983  |
| b. 1, f. 17     | Cohen, Gerson D.                    | 1984       |
| b. 1, f. 18     | Da                                  |            |
| b. 1, f. 19     | Di - Do                             |            |
| b. 1, f. 20     | Dr - Du                             |            |
| b. 1, f. 21     | Davies, Gordon K.                   | 1972-1984  |
| b. 1, f. 22     | Davies, J.G. (re: Cadbury lectures) | 1984       |
| b. 1, f. 23     | E                                   |            |
| b. 1, f. 24     | Fa - Fl                             |            |
|                 | Fo - Fr                             |            |

| b. 1, f. 26 | Ferreira, Mary Ann (Jamie)                                                                                                           | 1976-1983,<br>undated |
|-------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------|
| b. 2, f. 27 | Ford, David<br>Includes correspondence received from David Ford: letters from Frei to Ford and<br>wife, from Geraldine Frei to Fords | 1973-1989             |
| b. 2, f. 28 | Foreman, Terry                                                                                                                       | 1973-1979             |
| b. 2, f. 29 | Fortress Press                                                                                                                       | 1973-1987             |
| b. 2, f. 30 | Ga - Go                                                                                                                              |                       |
| b. 2, f. 31 | Gr - Gu                                                                                                                              |                       |
| b. 2, f. 32 | Gerrish, Brian                                                                                                                       | 1979-1986             |
| b. 2, f. 33 | Giamatti, A. Bartlett                                                                                                                | 1975-1985             |
| b. 2, f. 34 | Guggenheim Foundation                                                                                                                | 1980-1983             |
| b. 2, f. 35 | Gunneman, Jon                                                                                                                        | 1975-1980             |
| b. 2, f. 36 | На                                                                                                                                   |                       |
| b. 2, f. 37 | He - Hj                                                                                                                              |                       |
| b. 2, f. 38 | Ho - Hy                                                                                                                              |                       |
| b. 2, f. 39 | Harvey, Van                                                                                                                          | 1976-1984             |
| b. 2, f. 40 | Heaney, James                                                                                                                        | 1977-1984             |
| b. 2, f. 41 | Heyer, George S., Jr.                                                                                                                | 1974-1985             |
| b. 2, f. 42 | Hilke, Elisabeth                                                                                                                     | 1972-1976             |
| b. 2, f. 43 | Hodgson, Peter                                                                                                                       | 1973-1984             |
| b. 2, f. 44 | Hunsinger, George                                                                                                                    | 1979-1986             |
| b. 2, f. 45 | I                                                                                                                                    |                       |
| b. 2, f. 46 | J                                                                                                                                    |                       |
| b. 2, f. 47 | Jackson, Darrell (re: William Christian symposium)                                                                                   | 1973-1974             |
| b. 2, f. 48 | Jodock, Darrell                                                                                                                      | 1974-1988             |
| b. 2, f. 49 | Journal of the American Academy of Religion                                                                                          | 1974, 1976, 1984      |
| b. 2, f. 50 | Ka - Ke                                                                                                                              |                       |
| b. 2, f. 51 | Ki - Ku                                                                                                                              |                       |
| b. 3, f. 52 | Keck, Leander                                                                                                                        | 1975-1982             |
| b. 3, f. 53 | La                                                                                                                                   |                       |
|             |                                                                                                                                      |                       |

| b. 3, f. 54                                                                                                                                                       | Le                                                                                                                                                                                                         |                                                          |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------|
| b. 3, f. 55                                                                                                                                                       | Li - Ly                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 56                                                                                                                                                       | Layton, Bentley                                                                                                                                                                                            | 1975-1985                                                |
| b. 3, f. 57                                                                                                                                                       | Lindbeck, George                                                                                                                                                                                           | 1979                                                     |
| b. 3, f. 58                                                                                                                                                       | Lowe, Walter                                                                                                                                                                                               | 1974-1984                                                |
| b. 3, f. 59                                                                                                                                                       | McA - McK                                                                                                                                                                                                  |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 60                                                                                                                                                       | McM - Man                                                                                                                                                                                                  |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 61                                                                                                                                                       | Mar - Mau                                                                                                                                                                                                  |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 62                                                                                                                                                       | Me - Mu                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 63                                                                                                                                                       | McCarthy, Vincent                                                                                                                                                                                          | 1976-1986                                                |
| b. 3, f. 64                                                                                                                                                       | May, Georges                                                                                                                                                                                               | 1972-1980                                                |
| b. 3, f. 65                                                                                                                                                       | Meeks, Wayne                                                                                                                                                                                               | 1973-1986                                                |
| b. 3, f. 66                                                                                                                                                       | Meyer, Paul                                                                                                                                                                                                | 1973-1988                                                |
| b. 3, f. 67                                                                                                                                                       | Michalson, Gordon, Jr.                                                                                                                                                                                     | 1976-1983                                                |
| b. 3, f. 68                                                                                                                                                       | N                                                                                                                                                                                                          |                                                          |
|                                                                                                                                                                   |                                                                                                                                                                                                            |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 69, 70                                                                                                                                                   | National Endowment for the Humanities Summer Seminars Program                                                                                                                                              | 1975-1977                                                |
| b. 3, f. 69, 70<br>b. 3, f. 71                                                                                                                                    | National Endowment for the Humanities Summer Seminars Program  Newcombe Fellowships                                                                                                                        | 1975-1977<br>1981                                        |
|                                                                                                                                                                   | <u> </u>                                                                                                                                                                                                   |                                                          |
| b. 3, f. 71                                                                                                                                                       | Newcombe Fellowships                                                                                                                                                                                       | 1981                                                     |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72                                                                                                                                        | Newcombe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group                                                                                                                                               | 1981                                                     |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73                                                                                                                         | Newcombe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O                                                                                                                                            | 1981<br>1978-1988                                        |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74                                                                                                          | New Combe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene                                                                                                                              | 1981<br>1978-1988                                        |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75                                                                                           | New Combe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene  Pa - Pl                                                                                                                     | 1981<br>1978-1988                                        |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75<br>b. 4, f. 76                                                                            | New Combe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene  Pa - Pl  Po - Pu  Pearson, Ramona  Placher, William                                                                         | 1981<br>1978-1988<br>1973-1984                           |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75<br>b. 4, f. 76<br>b. 4, f. 77<br>b. 4, f. 78                                              | New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene  Pa - Pl  Po - Pu  Pearson, Ramona  Placher, William  Letter of 19 Dec 1979 restricted until 2012                                                   | 1981<br>1978-1988<br>1973-1984<br>1981-1984<br>1973-1988 |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75<br>b. 4, f. 76<br>b. 4, f. 77<br>b. 4, f. 78<br>b. 4, f. 79                               | New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene  Pa - Pl  Po - Pu  Pearson, Ramona  Placher, William  Letter of 19 Dec 1979 restricted until 2012  Powell, Jouett L.                                | 1981<br>1978-1988<br>1973-1984<br>1981-1984              |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75<br>b. 4, f. 76<br>b. 4, f. 77<br>b. 4, f. 78<br>b. 4, f. 79<br>b. 4, f. 80                | Newcombe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene  Pa - Pl  Po - Pu  Pearson, Ramona  Placher, William  Letter of 19 Dec 1979 restricted until 2012  Powell, Jouett L.  Ra - Re | 1981<br>1978-1988<br>1973-1984<br>1981-1984<br>1973-1988 |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75<br>b. 4, f. 76<br>b. 4, f. 77<br>b. 4, f. 78<br>b. 4, f. 79<br>b. 4, f. 80<br>b. 4, f. 81 | New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O Outka, Gene Pa - Pl Po - Pu Pearson, Ramona Placher, William Letter of 19 Dec 1979 restricted until 2012 Powell, Jouett L. Ra - Re Ri - Ru                       | 1981<br>1978-1988<br>1973-1984<br>1981-1984<br>1973-1988 |
| b. 3, f. 71<br>b. 3, f. 72<br>b. 4, f. 73<br>b. 4, f. 74<br>b. 4, f. 75<br>b. 4, f. 76<br>b. 4, f. 77<br>b. 4, f. 78<br>b. 4, f. 79<br>b. 4, f. 80                | Newcombe Fellowships  New Haven Theological Discussion Group  O  Outka, Gene  Pa - Pl  Po - Pu  Pearson, Ramona  Placher, William  Letter of 19 Dec 1979 restricted until 2012  Powell, Jouett L.  Ra - Re | 1981<br>1978-1988<br>1973-1984<br>1981-1984<br>1973-1988 |

| b. 4, f. 84                                                                                                                                                 | Sa                                                                                                                                                               |                                                                                     |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| b. 4, f. 85                                                                                                                                                 | Sc - Se                                                                                                                                                          |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 86                                                                                                                                                 | Sh - Si                                                                                                                                                          |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 87                                                                                                                                                 | Sm - Sp                                                                                                                                                          |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 88                                                                                                                                                 | St                                                                                                                                                               |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 89                                                                                                                                                 | Su - Sz                                                                                                                                                          |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 90                                                                                                                                                 | Schutz, John                                                                                                                                                     | 1973-1978                                                                           |
| b. 4, f. 91                                                                                                                                                 | Sherry, Patrick                                                                                                                                                  | 1983-1984                                                                           |
| b. 4, f. 92                                                                                                                                                 | Sykes, Stephen                                                                                                                                                   | 1972-1988                                                                           |
| b. 4, f. 93                                                                                                                                                 | Ta - Th                                                                                                                                                          |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 94                                                                                                                                                 | То - Ту                                                                                                                                                          |                                                                                     |
| b. 4, f. 95                                                                                                                                                 | Thiemann, Ronald                                                                                                                                                 | 1974-1986                                                                           |
| b. 4, f. 96                                                                                                                                                 | Thiemann, Ronald (re: "Legacy of H. Richard Niebuhr" conference)                                                                                                 | 1987-1988                                                                           |
| b. 5, f. 97                                                                                                                                                 | U                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 98                                                                                                                                                 | Union Theological Seminary, New York                                                                                                                             | 1980-1983                                                                           |
|                                                                                                                                                             |                                                                                                                                                                  |                                                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 99                                                                                                                                                 | Updike, John                                                                                                                                                     | 1979                                                                                |
| b. 5, f. 99<br>b. 5, f. 100                                                                                                                                 | Updike, John V                                                                                                                                                   | 1979                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                             |                                                                                                                                                                  | 1979<br>1985, 1988                                                                  |
| b. 5, f. 100                                                                                                                                                | V                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 100<br>b. 5, f. 101                                                                                                                                | V<br>Vance, Cyrus                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 100<br>b. 5, f. 101<br>b. 5, f. 102                                                                                                                | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We                                                                                                                                           |                                                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 100<br>b. 5, f. 101<br>b. 5, f. 102<br>b. 5, f. 103                                                                                                | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil                                                                                                                                  |                                                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 100<br>b. 5, f. 101<br>b. 5, f. 102<br>b. 5, f. 103<br>b. 5, f. 104                                                                                | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy                                                                                                                         | 1985, 1988                                                                          |
| b. 5, f. 100<br>b. 5, f. 101<br>b. 5, f. 102<br>b. 5, f. 103<br>b. 5, f. 104<br>b. 5, f. 105                                                                | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude                                                                                                           | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979                                                             |
| b. 5, f. 100<br>b. 5, f. 101<br>b. 5, f. 102<br>b. 5, f. 103<br>b. 5, f. 104<br>b. 5, f. 105<br>b. 5, f. 106                                                | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude Wilder, Amos N.                                                                                           | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979<br>1975                                                     |
| b. 5, f. 100 b. 5, f. 101 b. 5, f. 102 b. 5, f. 103 b. 5, f. 104 b. 5, f. 105 b. 5, f. 106 b. 5, f. 107                                                     | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude Wilder, Amos N. Wiles, Maurice                                                                            | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979<br>1975<br>1978-1984                                        |
| b. 5, f. 100 b. 5, f. 101 b. 5, f. 102 b. 5, f. 103 b. 5, f. 104 b. 5, f. 105 b. 5, f. 106 b. 5, f. 107 b. 5, f. 108                                        | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude Wilder, Amos N. Wiles, Maurice Wood, Charles                                                              | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979<br>1975<br>1978-1984<br>1973-1988                           |
| b. 5, f. 100 b. 5, f. 101 b. 5, f. 102 b. 5, f. 103 b. 5, f. 104 b. 5, f. 105 b. 5, f. 106 b. 5, f. 107 b. 5, f. 108 b. 5, f. 109                           | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude Wilder, Amos N. Wiles, Maurice Wood, Charles Woolverton, John                                             | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979<br>1975<br>1978-1984<br>1973-1988<br>1974-1984              |
| b. 5, f. 100 b. 5, f. 101 b. 5, f. 102 b. 5, f. 103 b. 5, f. 104 b. 5, f. 105 b. 5, f. 106 b. 5, f. 107 b. 5, f. 108 b. 5, f. 109 b. 5, f. 110              | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude Wilder, Amos N. Wiles, Maurice Wood, Charles Woolverton, John Yale University Press                       | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979<br>1975<br>1978-1984<br>1973-1988<br>1974-1984              |
| b. 5, f. 100 b. 5, f. 101 b. 5, f. 102 b. 5, f. 103 b. 5, f. 104 b. 5, f. 105 b. 5, f. 106 b. 5, f. 107 b. 5, f. 108 b. 5, f. 109 b. 5, f. 110 b. 5, f. 111 | V Vance, Cyrus Wa - We Wh - Wil Win - Wy Welch, Claude Wilder, Amos N. Wiles, Maurice Wood, Charles Woolverton, John Yale University Press Y, Z, first name only | 1985, 1988<br>1973-1979<br>1975<br>1978-1984<br>1973-1988<br>1974-1984<br>1973-1984 |

| b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>114</b> | Related to Frei's activities as Master of Ezra Stiles College | 1972-1978 |
|-----------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------|-----------|
| b. 5, f. 115                | Related to Frei's activities as Master of Ezra Stiles College | 1979-1983 |

## Series II: Professional Activities, Committees, and Projects, 1972–1988

This Series is divided into three sections:

- A Consultation visits
- B Publication projects / grant applications
- C Yale-related

| b. 6, f. 116                | Duke University, Department of Religious Studies                                                     | 1985          |
|-----------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------|
| b. 6, f. 117                | Harvard Divinity School                                                                              | 1987          |
| b. 6, f. 118                | Montclair State College, School of Humanities                                                        | 1979          |
| b. 6, f. 119                | Union Theological Seminary, New York                                                                 | 1980          |
| b. 6, f. 120                | University of Missouri, Department of Religious Studies                                              | 1984          |
| b. 6, f. 121                | University of Virginia, Department of Religion                                                       | 1980          |
| Pub                         | olication projects / grant applications                                                              |               |
| b. 6, f. 122                | The Robert L. Calhoun Lectures Project in the History of Christian Doctrine                          | 1983-1984     |
| b. 6, f. 123                | NEH application for "A Typology of Modern Christian Thought" project                                 | 1986          |
| b. 6, f. 123                | Proposed volume of essays in honor of George Lindbeck (published in 1990: Bruce D. Marshall, editor) | 1987          |
| Yal                         | e-related                                                                                            |               |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>124</b> | Department of Religious Studies - Memos, reports                                                     | 1972-1988     |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>125</b> | Department of Religious Studies - Notes on conversations                                             | 1982-1984     |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>126</b> | Department of Religious Studies - Regarding faculty salaries                                         | 1981-1983     |
| b. 7, f. 127                | The Elizabethan Club of Yale University                                                              | 1984-1985     |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>128</b> | Honorary Degrees Committee                                                                           | 1982-1983     |
| b. 7, f. 129, 130           | Humanities Advisory Committee- Minutes                                                               | 1980-1983     |
| b. 7, f. 131                | Humanities Advisory Committee- Report of Ad Hoc Committee on Faculty Appointments                    | 1981-1982     |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>131</b> | Humanities Advisory Committee- Faculty statistics, etc.                                              | undated       |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>132</b> | Religious Studies Graduate Admissions Committee                                                      | 1988, undated |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>133</b> | Scholars of the House program                                                                        | 1974          |
| b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>134</b> | Search Committees- American Religious History                                                        | 1984-1985     |
| b. 7, f. 135                | Search Committees- Islamic Religion                                                                  | 1983          |
| b. 7, f. 136                | Search Committees- History of Judaism (including background material re: Judaic Studies program)     | 1981-1982     |
|                             |                                                                                                      |               |

#### Yale-related (continued)

| b. 7, f. 137 | Yale Divinity School / Department of Religious Studies relations | 1972-1984 |
|--------------|------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------|
| b. 7, f. 138 | Yale Police Advisory Committee                                   | 1972-1973 |
| b. 7, f. 139 | Miscellaneous                                                    | 1972-1988 |

## Series III: Writings, 1953–1992

This Series is divided into seven sections:

- A Monographs
- B Articles / chapters
- C Book reviews
- D Lectures / papers
- E Sermons / addresses / prayers
- F Unpublished writings
- G Reviews of Frei's work

| b. 8, f. 140                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | b. 8, f. 139a     | Bibliography of Frei's works                                                   |      |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------|
| b. 8, f. 141                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |                   | Monographs                                                                     |      |
| b. 8, f. 141a-h  Types of Christian Theology: drafts and copy received from Yale University Press; Placher and Hunsinger draft  Articles / chapters  b. 9, f. 142  "Niebuhr's Theological Background"  1957  b. 9, f. 142  "The Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr" in Faith and Ethics: the Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr, edited by Paul Ramsey  b. 9, f. 143  "Religion: Natural and Revealed" in Handbook of Christian Theology, edited by M. Halverson and A. Cohen  b. 9, f. 144  "Theological Reflections on the Accounts of Jesus' Death and Resurrection" 1966 in The Christian Scholar, Vol. 49  b. 9, f. 145  "Feuerbach and Theology" in Journal of the American Academy of Religion, Vol. XXXV  b. 9, f. 146  "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica  1969  b. 9, f. 147  "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66  1969  b. 9, f. 148  "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology  b. 9, f. 149  "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth" - in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149  "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" - typescript  1983  b. 9, f. 150  "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82  "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the | b. 8, f. 140      | The Eclipse of Biblical Narrative: abstracts, journals reviewing               | 1974 |
| Press; Placher and Hunsinger draft  Articles / chapters  b. 9, f. 142 "Niebuhr's Theological Background" 1957  b. 9, f. 142 "The Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr" in Faith and Ethics: the Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr, edited by Paul Ramsey  b. 9, f. 143 "Religion: Natural and Revealed" in Handbook of Christian Theology, edited by M. Halverson and A. Cohen  b. 9, f. 144 "Theological Reflections on the Accounts of Jesus' Death and Resurrection" 1966 in The Christian Scholar, Vol. 49  b. 9, f. 145 "Feuerbach and Theology" in Journal of the American Academy of Religion, 1967 Vol. XXXV  b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica 1969  b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66 1969  b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology  b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983  b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82 1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the                                                                                  | b. 8, f. 141      | The Identity of Jesus Christ: photocopy of book                                | 1975 |
| b. 9, f. 142 "Niebuhr's Theological Background" 1957 b. 9, f. 142 "The Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr" in Faith and Ethics: the Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr, edited by Paul Ramsey b. 9, f. 143 "Religion: Natural and Revealed" in Handbook of Christian Theology, edited by M. Halverson and A. Cohen b. 9, f. 144 "Theological Reflections on the Accounts of Jesus' Death and Resurrection" 1966 in The Christian Scholar, Vol. 49 b. 9, f. 145 "Feuerbach and Theology" in Journal of the American Academy of Religion, Vol. XXXV b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica 1969 b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66 1969 b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth") b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983 b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82 1984 b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the                                                                                                                                                           | b. 8, f. 141a-h   |                                                                                | 1992 |
| b. 9, f. 142 "The Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr" in Faith and Ethics: the Theology of H. Richard Niebuhr, edited by Paul Ramsey  b. 9, f. 143 "Religion: Natural and Revealed" in Handbook of Christian Theology, edited by M. Halverson and A. Cohen  b. 9, f. 144 "Theological Reflections on the Accounts of Jesus' Death and Resurrection" 1966 in The Christian Scholar, Vol. 49  b. 9, f. 145 "Feuerbach and Theology" in Journal of the American Academy of Religion, Vol. XXXV  b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica 1969  b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66 1969  b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology  b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983  b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82 1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                 |                   | Articles / chapters                                                            |      |
| B. 9, f. 143 "Religion: Natural and Revealed" in Handbook of Christian Theology, edited by M. Halverson and A. Cohen  b. 9, f. 144 "Theological Reflections on the Accounts of Jesus' Death and Resurrection" 1966 in The Christian Scholar, Vol. 49  b. 9, f. 145 "Feuerbach and Theology" in Journal of the American Academy of Religion, Vol. XXXV  b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica 1969  b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66 1969  b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology  b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983  b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82 1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | b. 9, f. 142      | "Niebuhr's Theological Background"                                             | 1957 |
| by M. Halverson and A. Cohen  b. 9, f. 144 "Theological Reflections on the Accounts of Jesus' Death and Resurrection" 1966 in <i>The Christian Scholar</i> , Vol. 49  b. 9, f. 145 "Feuerbach and Theology" in <i>Journal of the American Academy of Religion</i> , 1967 Vol. XXXV  b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in <i>Encyclopedia Britannica</i> 1969  b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in <i>Reflection</i> , Vol. 66 1969  b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in <i>Postwar German Culture: an anthology</i> b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in <i>Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed</i> , edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983  b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in <i>Reflection</i> , Vol. 82 1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in <i>Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the</i> 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | b. 9, f. 142      |                                                                                |      |
| in <i>The Christian Scholar</i> , Vol. 49  b. 9, f. 145 "Feuerbach and Theology" in <i>Journal of the American Academy of Religion</i> , Vol. XXXV  b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in <i>Encyclopedia Britannica</i> 1969  b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in <i>Reflection</i> , Vol. 66 1969  b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in <i>Postwar German Culture: an anthology</i> b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in <i>Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed</i> , edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983  b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in <i>Reflection</i> , Vol. 82 1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in <i>Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the</i> 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | b. 9, f. 143      |                                                                                | 1958 |
| b. 9, f. 146 "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica 1969 b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66 1969 b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth") b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983 b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82 1984 b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | b. 9, f. 144      |                                                                                | 1966 |
| b. 9, f. 147 "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66 1969  b. 9, f. 148 "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology  b. 9, f. 149 "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149 "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript 1983  b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82 1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | b. 9, f. 145      |                                                                                | 1967 |
| b. 9, f. 148  "German Theology: Transcendence and Secularity" in Postwar German Culture: an anthology  b. 9, f. 149  "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149  "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript  1983  b. 9, f. 150  "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82  1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152  "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | b. 9, f. 146      | "Karl Barth", "Albrecht Ritschl" in Encyclopedia Britannica                    | 1969 |
| b. 9, f. 149  "An Afterword: Eberhard Busch's Biography of Karl Barth"- in Karl Barth in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149  "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript  1983  b. 9, f. 150  "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82  1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152  "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | b. 9, f. 147      | "Karl Barth: Theologian" in Reflection, Vol. 66                                | 1969 |
| in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M. Rumscheidt. (see related review: "The Availability of Karl Barth")  b. 9, f. 149  "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript  1983  b. 9, f. 150  "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82  1984  b. 9, f. 151, 152  "David Friedrich Strauss" in Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | b. 9, f. 148      |                                                                                | 1974 |
| b. 9, f. 150 "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in <i>Reflection</i> , Vol. 82 1984 b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in <i>Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the</i> 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | b. 9, f. 149      | in Re-View: Posthumous Works Reviewed and Assessed, edited by H.M.             | 1981 |
| b. 9, f. 151, 152 "David Friedrich Strauss" in <i>Nineteenth Century Religious Thought in the</i> 1985                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     | b. 9, f. 149      | "Schleiermacher and Barth in Convergence" -typescript                          | 1983 |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | b. 9, f. 150      | "In Memory of Robert L. Calhoun 1896-1983" in Reflection, Vol. 82              | 1984 |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | b. 9, f. 151, 152 |                                                                                | 1985 |
| b. 9, f. 153, 154  "The 'Literal Reading' of Biblical Narrative in the Christian Tradition: Does It Stretch or Will It Break?" in <i>The Bible and the Narrative Tradition</i> , edited by Frank McConnell                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | b. 9, f. 153, 154 | Stretch or Will It Break?" in The Bible and the Narrative Tradition, edited by | 1986 |

#### Articles / chapters (continued)

| b. 9, f. 155                                                             | "Response to Narrative Theology: An Evangelical Appraisal" in <i>Trinity Journal of Theology</i> , Vol. 8 (response to paper by Dr. Carl Henry, published in same issue)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              | 1987                               |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| b. 9, f. 156                                                             | "Barth and Schleiermacher: Divergence and Convergence" in <i>Barth and Schleiermacher: Beyond the Impasse?</i> , edited by J. Duke and R. Streetman                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   | 1988                               |
| b. <b>10</b> , f. <b>157</b>                                             | "How it All Began: One the Resurrection of Christ" in <i>Anglican and Episcopal History</i> (see Unpublished Writings section for other essays on the Thirty-Nine Articles)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 1989                               |
| b. 10, f. 158                                                            | "'Narrative' in Christian and Modern Reading" in <i>Theology and Dialogue</i> : Essays in Conversation with George Lindbeck, edited by B. Marshall                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 1990                               |
| b. 10, f. 159                                                            | "Epilogue: George Lindbeck and <i>The Nature of Doctrine</i> " in <i>Theology and Dialogue: Essays in Conversation with George Lindbeck</i> , edited by B. Marshall                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |                                    |
| I                                                                        | Book Reviews by Hans Wilhelm Frei                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |                                    |
| b. 10, f. 160                                                            | Barr, James. The Bible in the Modern World                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 1973                               |
| b. 10, f. 161                                                            | Benz, Hans Dieter (editor). The Bible as a Document of the University                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 1981                               |
| b. 10, f. 162                                                            | Busch, Eberhard. Karl Barth: His Life from Letters and Autobiographical Texts                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | 1976                               |
| b. 10, f. 163                                                            | Lindbeck, George. The Nature of Doctrine                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              | 1984                               |
| b. 10, f. 164                                                            | Massey, Marilyn Chapin. "Dividing Left from Right" (manuscript)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 1981                               |
| b. 10, f. 165                                                            | Moltmann, Jurgen. The Theology of Hope                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 1967                               |
| b. 10, f. 166                                                            | Staden, Wendelgard von. <i>Darkness over the Valley. Growing up in Nazi</i><br>Germany                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 1981                               |
| b. 29, f. 351                                                            | Additional reviews by Hans Wilhelm Frei                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | 1976-1978                          |
| I                                                                        | actures / papers                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                    |
|                                                                          | Lectures / papers                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |                                    |
| b. 10, f. 167                                                            | "Remarks in Connection with a Theological Proposal", delivered at Harvard                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | 1967                               |
| b. 10, f. 167<br>b. 10, f. 168, 169                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 1967<br>1974, 1978                 |
|                                                                          | "Remarks in Connection with a Theological Proposal", delivered at Harvard  First two Rice Lectures delivered at Rockwell (1974); George F. Thomas                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |                                    |
| b. 10, f. 168, 169                                                       | "Remarks in Connection with a Theological Proposal", delivered at Harvard  First two Rice Lectures delivered at Rockwell (1974); George F. Thomas Memorial Lecture delivered at Princeton (1978)  "Theology and the Interpretation of Narrative: Some Hermeneutical Considerations" presented to AAR Narrative Interpretation and Christian                                                                                                                                           | 1974, 1978                         |
| b. 10, f. 168, 169<br>b. 10, f. 170, 171                                 | "Remarks in Connection with a Theological Proposal", delivered at Harvard  First two Rice Lectures delivered at Rockwell (1974); George F. Thomas Memorial Lecture delivered at Princeton (1978)  "Theology and the Interpretation of Narrative: Some Hermeneutical Considerations" presented to AAR Narrative Interpretation and Christian Theology Group                                                                                                                            | 1974, 1978<br>1982                 |
| b. 10, f. 168, 169 b. 10, f. 170, 171 b. 10, f. 172, 172a                | "Remarks in Connection with a Theological Proposal", delivered at Harvard  First two Rice Lectures delivered at Rockwell (1974); George F. Thomas Memorial Lecture delivered at Princeton (1978)  "Theology and the Interpretation of Narrative: Some Hermeneutical Considerations" presented to AAR Narrative Interpretation and Christian Theology Group  Shaffer Lectures delivered at Yale  "Conflicts in Interpretation: Resolution, Armistice or Co-existence"                  | 1974, 1978<br>1982<br>1983         |
| b. 10, f. 168, 169 b. 10, f. 170, 171 b. 10, f. 172, 172a b. 11, f. 172b | "Remarks in Connection with a Theological Proposal", delivered at Harvard  First two Rice Lectures delivered at Rockwell (1974); George F. Thomas Memorial Lecture delivered at Princeton (1978)  "Theology and the Interpretation of Narrative: Some Hermeneutical Considerations" presented to AAR Narrative Interpretation and Christian Theology Group  Shaffer Lectures delivered at Yale  "Conflicts in Interpretation: Resolution, Armistice or Co-existence" Thompson Lecture | 1974, 1978<br>1982<br>1983<br>1986 |

#### Lectures / papers (continued)

| b. 11, f. 173d-173f          | Cadbury Lectures University of Birmingham                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 1987       |
|------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------|
|                              | Includes poor quality audio recording of Lecture IV received from David Ford (audiocassette and CD) $$                                                                                                                                               |            |
| b. 12, f. 187                | "H. Richard Niebuhr on History, Church and Nation" Paper written for Harvard Divinity School conference on Niebuhr                                                                                                                                   | 1988       |
| Se                           | ermons / addresses / prayers                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |            |
| b. 11, f. 174                | Service for Robert L. Calhoun                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | circa 1983 |
| b. 11, f. 175                | Graduation address, Cushing Academy                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 1974       |
| b. 11, f. 175a               | Exposition of John 15:1-8                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | undated    |
| b. 11, f. 176                | On occasion of retirement of Deno Geanankoplos                                                                                                                                                                                                       | undated    |
| b. 11, f. 177                | "Reflections upon the Retirement of Julian Hartt"                                                                                                                                                                                                    | undated    |
| b. 11, f. 178                | Re: Douglas Clyde Macintosh                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | undated    |
| b. 11, f. 178a               | Service for R. Paul Ramsey                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 1988       |
| b. 11, f. 179                | Re: George Vrooman as Fellow of Ezra Stiles College                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 1983       |
| b. 11, f. 180                | Weddings                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |            |
| b. 11, f. 181                | Statement re: Shockley-Rusher meeting at Yale                                                                                                                                                                                                        | 1975       |
| b. 11, f. 182, 183           | Unidentified occasions                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | undated    |
| U                            | npublished writings                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |            |
| b. <b>12</b> , f. <b>184</b> | Letter to Prof. Gary Comstock, Iowa State University in response to essay by Comstock                                                                                                                                                                | 1984       |
| b. 12, f. 185                | "A Typology of Modern Christian Thought"                                                                                                                                                                                                             | circa 1985 |
| b. 12, f. 186                | Three essays for projected commentary on the Anglican Thirty-Nine Articles of Religion, edited by John Woolverton: "Article III: Of the Going Down of Christ into Hell"; "Article IV: Of the Resurrection of Christ"; "Article V: Of the Holy Ghost" | circa 1988 |
| b. 12, f. 187a               | Re: Max Weber The Protestant Ethic and the Spirit of Capitalism                                                                                                                                                                                      | undated    |
| b. 12, f. 188                | Re: Sterling Memorial Library sources on the Enlightenment                                                                                                                                                                                           | undated    |
| b. 12, f. 189                | Re: hermeneutics and Beardslee                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | undated    |
| b. 12, f. 189                | "God's Patience and Our Work"                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | undated    |
| b. 12, f. 189                | Proposal for article re. George Lindbeck                                                                                                                                                                                                             | undated    |
| b. 12, f. 189a               | Fragments and unidentified                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | undated    |
| b. 12, f. 183a               | "Report of Hans Frei to Faculty-Trustee Committee on Educational Program - January 19, 1953" - written while Assistant Professor at Wabash College                                                                                                   | 1953       |
|                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |            |

Reviews of Hans Wilhelm Frei's work

#### Reviews of Hans Wilhelm Frei's work (continued)

| b. 12, f. 190     | Unidentified review with extensive annotations by Hans Wilhelm Frei                                   | undated   |
|-------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------|
| b. 12, f. 191     | "A Critical Appreciation of Frei's <i>The Eclipse of Biblical Narrative</i> by Eugene M. Klaaren      | 1981      |
| b. 29, f. 346-347 | Numerous reviews of Frei's The Eclipse of Biblical Narrative                                          | 1975-1977 |
| b. 29, f. 348-349 | Numerous reviews of <i>The Identity of Jesus Christ: The Hermeneutical Bases of Dogmatic Theology</i> | 1975-1978 |
| b. 29, f. 350     | Review of <i>Types of Christian Theology</i> by Leanne Van Dyk                                        | undated   |

#### Series IV: Course-Related Material, 1967-1988

Actual course titles are listed in quotation marks. Some courses were designated by course number only; titles have been provided to indicate the scope of the course. A few sample student papers have been included in the Series to illustrate the type of work required for courses.

| Со                                    | urses                                                                                                 |                        |
|---------------------------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------|
| b. 13, f. 192-195                     | "Barth, Bultmann, Tillich" (RS377a, RS377b)                                                           | 1978-1984              |
| b. 13, f. 196                         | "Christology" (RS579b)                                                                                | 1988                   |
| b. 13, f. 197                         | "Contemporary Christian Thought" (RS23a)                                                              | 1972                   |
| b. 13, f. 198, 199                    | "The Formation of German Religious Thought in the Passage from Enlightenment to Romanticism" (RS371b) | undated                |
|                                       | This folder also includes a draft reply to a critique of 'The Identity of Jesus Christ'.              |                        |
| b. 13, f. 200                         | "Hermeneutics"                                                                                        | 1984 summer            |
| b. 13, f. 201, 202                    | "Theological Hermeneutics"                                                                            | 1976, 1978             |
| b. 14, f. 203                         | "Theological Hermeneutics"                                                                            | 1976                   |
| b. 14, f. 204                         | "Biblical and Theological Hermeneutics" (RS864b)                                                      | undated                |
| b. 14, f. 205, 206                    | "Philosophical and Biblical Hermeneutics" (RS876b)                                                    | undated                |
| b. 14, f. 207, 208                    | "Conflicts in Biblical Interpretation" (RS376a)                                                       | 1977                   |
| b. 14, f. 209, 210                    | Hermeneutics - lecture notes on Dilthey, Schleiermacher, Heidegger, syllabi                           | 1967, 1978,<br>undated |
| b. 14, f. 211-218b.<br>15, f. 219-229 | "Modern Christian Thought 1650-1830"                                                                  | 1978-1987              |
| b. 15, f. 230-239b.<br>16, f. 240-249 | "Modern Christian Thought 1830-1950"                                                                  | 1982-1988              |
| b. 16, f. 250                         | "Modernity as Temptation" (N.E.H. summer program)                                                     | 1976                   |
| b. 16, f. 251                         | "Political Theology" (RS890b)                                                                         | 1986                   |
| b. 16, f. 252                         | Religious Studies 39b / Barth-Harnack discussion                                                      | undated                |
| b. 16, f. 253                         | Religious Studies 23b / Contemporary issues in theology                                               | 1975                   |
| b. 17, f. 254                         | Religious Studies 44a / Hermeneutics                                                                  | 1973                   |
| b. 17, f. 255                         | Religious Studies 82c / Enlightenment                                                                 | 1975                   |
| b. 17, f. 256                         | "The Theology of Schleiermacher" (RS851b)                                                             | 1985                   |
| b. 17, f. 257-260                     | "Theological Method"                                                                                  | 1983-1987              |
| b. 17, f. 261                         | "Guided Readings in Theological Method"                                                               | 1978                   |
| b. 17, f. 262                         | Barth tutorial                                                                                        |                        |

#### Courses (continued)

| b. 17, f. 263     | Kant tutorial                                                                             |  |
|-------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--|
| Student papers    |                                                                                           |  |
| b. 18, f. 264-267 | Related to various courses                                                                |  |
|                   | Miscellaneous and partial course lectures                                                 |  |
| b. 18, f. 268     | Biblical criticism in the 19th century                                                    |  |
| b. 18, f. 269     | German idealism and social history                                                        |  |
| b. 18, f. 270     | Hirsch, Germany, Lutheran Reformed                                                        |  |
| b. 18, f. 271     | Herder                                                                                    |  |
| b. 18, f. 272     | Kierkegaard, Barth                                                                        |  |
| b. 18, f. 273     | Modern Christology                                                                        |  |
| b. 19, f. 274     | Nazis and churches                                                                        |  |
| b. 19, f. 275     | H. Richard Niebuhr / Biblical theology movement                                           |  |
| b. 19, f. 276     | Revelation, the Bible, and the Reformers                                                  |  |
| b. 19, f. 277     | 17th and 18th century Germany                                                             |  |
| b. 19, f. 278     | Strauss / the Task of Theology / "History, Salvation, History and Typology"               |  |
| Notes             |                                                                                           |  |
| b. 19, f. 279-283 | Including re: Geertz, Michalson, Stout, problem of narrativity in general and in theology |  |

## Series V: Collected Material, undated

#### Typescript writings by others

| b. 19, f. 284 | Ahlers, Rolf. "The First Barmen Declaration of January 4, 1934"                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
|---------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| b. 19, f. 284 | Altizer, Thomas J.J. "The Promise of the New American Theology"                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 19, f. 284 | Beardslee, William A. "Recent Hermeneutics and Process Thought"                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 19, f. 284 | Crossan, John Dominic. "Reply to William A. Beardslee's 'Recent Hermeneutics and Process Thought'"                                                                                                                                                                |
| b. 19, f. 284 | Braude, Ann D. "The Meaning of Mediumship"; "Jewish Women in Twentieth-Century America"; "News from the Spirit World: A Checklist of Spiritualist Periodicals"; "Spirits Defend the Rights of Women: Spiritualism and Changing Sex Roles in 19th Century America" |
| b. 19, f. 285 | Brown, Andrew. "Is it necessary for an infallible interpreter of the Holy Scripture to be given in the Church" $\frac{1}{2}$                                                                                                                                      |
| b. 19, f. 285 | Christian, William, Sr. "Doctrines of Religious Communities"                                                                                                                                                                                                      |
| b. 20, f. 286 | Clayton, John Powell. Various                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |
| b. 20, f. 287 | Clebsch, William A. "The West or the World? The Crisis of the Human Studies"                                                                                                                                                                                      |
| b. 20, f. 289 | Crites, Stephen. "Christianity in the Development of Hegel's Thought"                                                                                                                                                                                             |
| b. 20, f. 290 | Damrosch, David. "Homer Through Virgil: The Structural Rhythm of Joycean Reference"; " Non Alia Sed Aliter: The Hermeneutics of Gender in Bernard of Clairvaux                                                                                                    |
| b. 20, f. 290 | Davis, G. Scott. "Ethics and Allegory"                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
| b. 20, f. 290 | Dawson, David. "Response to Scott Davis' 'Ethics and Allegory'"                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 20, f. 290 | Dietrich, Wendell. "The Current State of Roman Catholic Modernist Studies"; "Preface: Classic Options in Interpreting Cohen's Influence on Rosenzweig"                                                                                                            |
| b. 20, f. 291 | Dilthey, Wilhelm. "The Origin of Hermeneutics"                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
| b. 20, f. 291 | DiNoia, J.A. "Authority, Public Dissent and the Nature of Theological Thinking"                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 20, f. 291 | Dunning, Stephen. "Whose 'Journey' Is It, Anyway?"                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| b. 20, f. 291 | Dupre, Louis. "The Christian Experience of Mystical Union"                                                                                                                                                                                                        |
| b. 20, f. 291 | Ebeling, Gerhard (translated by C. McCollough). "Hermeneutics"                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
| b. 21, f. 292 | Fraade, Steven D. "Interpreting Midrash I: Midrash and the History of Judaism"                                                                                                                                                                                    |
| b. 21, f. 292 | Gadamer, Hans-Georg. "Hermeneutics: An Introductory Talk"                                                                                                                                                                                                         |
| b. 21, f. 293 | Garet, Ronald. "Comparative Normative Hermeneutics: Scripture, Literature, Constitution"                                                                                                                                                                          |
| b. 21, f. 294 | Green, Garrett. Review of <i>The Theological Imagination: Constructing the Concept of God</i> by Gordon D. Kaufman                                                                                                                                                |
| b. 21, f. 294 | Hamlin, Cyrus. "The Task of Interpretation: The Hermeneutics of Hoelderlin's <i>Patmos"</i> ; "Tradition and Interpretation: The Negativity of Reading"                                                                                                           |
|               |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |

#### Typescript writings by others (continued)

| b. 21, f. 294      | Harvey, Van A. "Religion as Projection: The Origins of an Idea"                                                                                                                             |
|--------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| b. 21, f. 295      | Hauerwas, Stanley and Paul Wadell. Review of After Virtue by Alasdair MacIntyre                                                                                                             |
| b. 21, f. 295      | Hilke, Jürgen. "The Project of a Communicative Ethic in the Work of Jürgen Habermas"                                                                                                        |
| b. 21, f. 296      | Hirsch, Emanuel. "Schleiermacher's Philosophy and Theology in Their Mature Period"                                                                                                          |
| b. 21, f. 297      | Hoffman, John C. "Story or Metaphor: The Core of Human Understanding"                                                                                                                       |
| b. 21, f. 297      | Holmer, Paul. Various                                                                                                                                                                       |
| b. 21, f. 298      | Hunsinger, George. "Barth, Barmen and the Confessing Church Today"                                                                                                                          |
| b. 21, f. 298      | Hutchison, John A. "Two Questions to Paul Ricoeur"                                                                                                                                          |
| b. 21, f. 298      | Jodock, Darrell. "The Implications of the Holocaust for Living: Ethical Consequences"; "Theological Implications of the Holocaust for Jewish and Christian Theology"; "The Other Holocaust" |
| b. 21, f. 298      | Keck, Leander. "Toward the Renewal of New Testament Christology"                                                                                                                            |
| b. 21, f. 299, 300 | Kelsey, David H. Various                                                                                                                                                                    |
| b. 22, f. 301      | Kimball, Roger. Reviews                                                                                                                                                                     |
| b. 22, f. 301      | Lehmann, Paul. "The Ant and the Emperor"                                                                                                                                                    |
| b. 22, f. 301      | Lindbeck, George. Various                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 22, f. 301      | Lowe, Walter. "Barth as Critic of Dualism: Rereading the <i>Romerbrief"</i> ; "Hans Frei and Phenomenological Hermeneutics"                                                                 |
| b. 22, f. 302      | MacIntyre, Alasdair. "Epistemology and Dramatic Narrative"                                                                                                                                  |
| b. 22, f. 302      | Meeks, Wayne A. $^{\prime\prime}$ Since Then You Would Need to Go Out of the World': Group Boundaries in Pauline Christianity"                                                              |
| b. 22, f. 303      | Meyer, Paul. Re: Romans 9:1 - 11:36 "The Justification of Jesus"                                                                                                                            |
| b. 22, f. 304, 305 | Michalson, Gordon, Jr. "Lessing's 'Ugly Ditch': A Study of Theology and History"                                                                                                            |
| b. 22, f. 306      | Miller, J. Hillis. "Parable and Performative in the Gospels and in Modern Literature"                                                                                                       |
| b. 22, f. 306      | Ochs, Peter. "The Liberal Arts Disease: Its Neo-Scholastic Cure"; "Charles Peirce's Incomplete Realism"                                                                                     |
| b. 22, f. 307      | O'Regan, Cyril. "Hegel and Boehme: Trinitarian Onto-theology and Gnostic Narrative"; "Augustine: The Problem of Evil and the 'Return' of Manichaeism in <i>The City of God</i> "            |
| b. 23, f. 308      | Outka, Gene. "Equality and Religiousness B"                                                                                                                                                 |
| b. 23, f. 308      | Placher, William C. "Paul Ricoeur and Postliberal Theology: A Conflict of Interpretations?"                                                                                                 |
| b. 23, f. 308      | Power, William L. "Linguistic Structure and Theology"                                                                                                                                       |
| b. 23, f. 308      | Robinson, Robert B. "Literary Functions of the Genealogies of Genesis"                                                                                                                      |
| b. 23, f. 308      | Root, Michael. Various                                                                                                                                                                      |
|                    |                                                                                                                                                                                             |

#### Typescript writings by others (continued)

| b. 23, f. 309                  | Rumscheidt, H. Martin. "Liberation for Solidarity: Constructive Contributions of 'Materialistic' Exegesis of Scripture"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
|--------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| b. 23, f. 309                  | Santurri, Edmund N. Review of <i>The Flight from Authority: Religion, Morality and the Quest for Autonomy</i> by J. Stout                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
| b. 23, f. 309                  | Stout, Jeffrey. "What is the Meaning of a Text?"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 23, f. 309                  | Stroup, John. "Political Theology and Secularization Theory in Germany, 1918-1939: Emanuel Hirsch as a Phenomenon of His Time"; "Some Introductory Comments on the Approach to Religion in Lessing and Herder"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |
| b. 23, f. 310                  | Szondi, Peter. "Introduction to Literary Hermeneutics"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |
| b. 23, f. 310                  | Thiel, John E. Various                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |
| b. 23, f. 312                  | Thomas, Owen C. "Theology and Experience: The Chicago School"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |
| b. 23, f. 312                  | Wells, Jonathan. "A Theory of Intracellular Forces Based on Spin Alignment"; "Creationism, Evolutionism, and Unificationism"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |
| b. 23, f. 312                  | Werpehowski, William. "Ad Hoc Apologetics"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |
| b. 23, f. 312                  | West, Cornel. "Frederic Jameson's Marxist Hermeneutics"; "Brief description of my next book"                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |
| b. 23, f. 312                  | Wiles, Maurice. "Whither Theology?"; "Comments on George Lindbeck's 'Theories of Religion and 'Method in Theology'" $ \frac{1}{2} \sum_{i=1}^{n} \frac{1}{2}$ |
| b. 23, f. 313                  | Re: AAR Currents in Contemporary Christology Group                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 |
| b. 23, f. 314                  | Papers from conference of "The Legacy of H. Richard Niebuhr", by Borowitz, Cady, Lee, Spohn, Stout                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 |
| b. 23, f. 315                  | Papers by unidentified authors                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |
| Pub                            | olished Writings by others                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |
| b. 24, f. 316, 317             | Multiple or unidentified authors                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 24, f. 318                  | Ahlstrom - Churchill                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |
| b. <b>24</b> , f. <b>319</b>   | Clayton - Crites                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| b. 24, f. 320                  | Damrosch - Doerries                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| b. 25, f. 321                  |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
|                                | Dove - Graham                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |
| b. 25, f. 322                  | Dove - Graham  Gustafson - Hartmann                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| b. 25, f. 322<br>b. 25, f. 323 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
|                                | Gustafson - Hartmann                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |
| b. 25, f. 323                  | Gustafson - Hartmann Heyer - Levi-Strauss                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
| b. 25, f. 323<br>b. 25, f. 324 | Gustafson - Hartmann  Heyer - Levi-Strauss  Lindbeck - Lowe                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |

#### Published Writings by others (continued)

| b. 26, f. 328    | Ricoeur                                                           |  |
|------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------|--|
| b. 26, f. 329    | Rumscheidt - Searle                                               |  |
| b. 26, f. 330    | Smith - Sykes                                                     |  |
| b. 26, f. 331    | Taylor - Woolverton                                               |  |
| b. 23, f. 311    | Thiemann                                                          |  |
| Student writings |                                                                   |  |
| b. 26, f. 332    | Partial drafts of dissertations annotated by Hans Wilhelm Frei    |  |
| b. 26, f. 333    | Sample graduate comprehensive exams                               |  |
| b. 26, f. 334    | Sample collected student papers for non-Hans Wilhelm Frei courses |  |

## Series VI: Personal Items and Memorabilia, 1959-1988

| b. 27, f. 335      | Curriculum vitae                                                  |           |
|--------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------|
| b. 27, f. 336      | Miscellaneous biographical documentation                          |           |
| b. 27, f. 337, 338 | Calendar/date books                                               | 1959-1977 |
| b. 27, f. 339      | Memorial booklet with tributes by Kelsey, Lindbeck, Meeks, Outka  | 1988      |
| b. 27, f. 339A     | Obituary                                                          | 1988      |
| b. 27, f. 340      | Photograph - Hans Wilhelm Frei at Hendrix College                 | 1981      |
| b. 28, f. 341-345  | Samples of letters of recommendation written by Hans Wilhelm Frei | 1972-1981 |
|                    |                                                                   |           |

## **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

#### **Preferred Titles**

Bible -- Hermeneutics

## **Subjects**

Educators
Theology -- Methodology -- History

#### **Names**

Clebsch, William A., 1923-Frei, Hans W. Ramsey, Paul

#### **Corporate Body**

Yale University -- Faculty